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llDWARD 
BROWN 

PREslDENT 

''My platform has not changed since 
you read it in the long, one page 
flier which you received from me 
earlier. Neither will it change 
after the election is over. It con­
tains no mere campaign promises and 
no appeal to special interests. Its 
intent is to let you know ahead of 
time what I will recommend as presi­
dent to improve the ability of this 
union to act more effectively in your 
behalf. Some of these recommenda­
tions could be more briefly sum­
marized as follows: 

1) Increasing phone, printed, and 
personal communication to 
better inform, strengthen, and 
unite the 15 college chapters. 

2) Approaching the next contract 
negotiations fully aware of 
important lessons learn.ed from 
our recent e�perience. 

3) Working to redu
.
ce the need to 

talk of strike by increasing 
our impact in the legislative 
arena where the rules are made 
by which we negotiate and ob­
tain funding of our contract. 

4) Gaining additional strength 
by association with our stu­
dents, other unions, and even 
management in areas where 
mutual interest exists. 

SJ Securing maximum benefit from 
our MTA affiliation while re­
maining ever vigilant where 
MTA interests conflict with 
our own. 

also submit to you that during 
my 15 years of experience in this 
community college system I have es-
Please turn to Page 4 

JAMl!S 
RICI! 

PRESIDENT 

"I am a candidate for the MCCC 
Presidency be.cause the MCCC needs vi­
gorous and decisive leadership in the 
face of the forthcoming issues that 
include but are not limited to the 
possibility of a new unit deteTlllina­
tion, limited funding, fedetal cuts 
to education, diminished student aid, 
and the upcoming negotiations of a 
fourth MCCC contract. Therefore, I 
believe my proven experience and com­
mitment will enable me to provide 
this necessary leadership. 

I plan to enthusiastically pursue 
these objectives: 

-to increase pay for MCCC members and 
salary parity with the national av­
erage through base rate increases 

-to strengthen lobbying and political 
organization to impact the Legisla­
ture, Regents and local Trustees 

-to streamline the multilayered and 
lengthy funding process for con­
tracts through proposed legislation 

-to strengthen the MCCC internally at 
the state and local level 

-to monitor and evaluate affiliate 
services 

-to network and monitor local Boards 
of Trustees 

-to obtain release time for union and 
unit work 

-to provide a fully developed Profes­
sional Development program for all 
professional staff 

-to remove quota positions by rank 

-to limit frequency of evaluation for 
tenured faculty and professional 
staff. 
Please turn to Page 3 

THOMAS 
PARSONS 

VICE 
PRESIDENT 

"I am a candidate because the more 
moderate members need a forceful 
voice at the highest levels of the 
MCCC. We have bombarded the member­
ship with a multitude of 'call to 
arms' over various issues, but some­
times there b�s been little follow 
through on positions taken oy the 
MCCC Board. This does not create a 
perception of strength by those who 
view us from outside the organization. 
The MCCC must be more selective in 
choosing its issues and must consis­
tently follow through on them. 

A statewide officer should ask two 
questions about each issue: is a posi­
tion on this issue in the best inter­
est of the total membership and, just 
as important, will the membership fo� 
low through on this issue? 

I have been characterized as some­
one who is straightforward but a 'com­
promiser'. If we are to have a strong 
and effective organization, people 
will have to be willing to compromise. 
This is particularly important as we 
enter a new series of contract nego­
tiations. 

Priorities. The number one priority 
to be addressed is our inequitable 
compensation. By any measure, it is 
inadequate and must be rectified with 
no 'give-ups' in return. Other issues 
of concern include: DCE, part-time 
faculty, clearer contract language, 
release time for chapter officers and 
sick day payback for retiring members. 

qualifications. 1 have served two 
years as chapter vice president and 
·Board of Directors member from Mass. 
Bay Comm. College. During the first 
year as MCCC Board member, I became 
an alternate, and eventually a voting 
member of the contract negotiating 
Please turn to Page 2 
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.IOHN 
CHASE 
SECRETARY 

"With our election a short time 
away, it seems appropriate to urge 
your support for more effective com­
munication between MCCC leadership 
and our membership. 

My record of committment is clear. 
Having served as a negotiator, a 
state leader, a chapter president, a 
national representative and as your 
first MCCC political action coordina­
tor, I now again seek your support 
for another term as secretary of our 
local MCCC. 

My campaign pledge is: 'more effec­
tive colll!IUllication'. Cast your vote 
for experience and effective leader­
ship by voting for John R. Chase." 

(John R. Chase is a Professor of 
Speech Communication at Massasoit 
Community College. He has been at 
Massaoit for the past 15 years. He 
was' a� personbe� iBSSitstant and 
instructor of speech at Mass. Bay. 
Comm. College from 1963-1967.) 

Parson&con't. 
team. This provided valuable experi­
ence in the process of contract nego­
tiation and mediation. Clearly, the 
the membership must be frequently in­
formed of negotiations progress and 
be aware of any tradeoffs involved in 
a gain. 

In the second year as a Board mem­
ber, l was elected to the MCCC Execu­
tive Committee. This direct involve­
ment in grievance procedures has 
given me a great deal of insight into 
our needs in the next contract. 

During the same period of time, 
was part of the Mass. Bay faculty 
leadership who successfully fought to 
uncluster Mass. Bay from Framingham 
State. This victory has had desirable 
spillover benefits for other commun­
ity colleges where similar 'cluster­
ing' was under study. In addition, I 
was involved in the success fu I effort 
to have all retrenched members re­
hired once additional funds became 
available in January. 

I have taught economics, accounting 
and personal finance at Mass. Bay for 
eight years and am an Associate Prof. 
in the Business Division." 

D•NNIS 
MARTIN 

SECRETARY 

"I am a candidate for the office of 
the Secretary of the MCCC. My name 
is Dennis Martin, and I am a profes­
sor of English at Cape Cod Comm. Col­
lege. I was educated at Rhode Island 
and Purdue Universities. I have 21 
years college teaching experience, 15 
of them in our Massachusetts Commun­
ity College system. Throughout my pr� 
fessional career, l have been active 
in faculty association activities. I 
was Cape Cod's first representative 
to the old MRCCFA. Later I was repre­
sentative to and then chairperson of 
the Faculty Advisory Body to the 
MBRCC. More recently, l have been 
President of the Cape Cod Faculty 
Association, then Grievance Officer, 
and now a member of the present MCCC 
Board of Directors. l think l have 
the experience necessary to serve you 
efficiently as Secretary of the MCCC. 

I 

'1982-83 will be a crucial year for 
the MCCC. We must end the devisive 
factionalism that has plagued the 
MCCC for the past two years. We must 
articulate carefully the relative re­
sponsibilities of the MCCC, the �ITA 

and local chapters. We must improve 
the communication and cooperation be­
tween those segments. We must nego­
tiate a new and better contract that 
has clear, precise language, full pro_ 
tection for tenure and seniority, and 
above all, parity in workload and 
salary with the other segments of 
higher education. If you will elect 
me your secretary, I will energeti­
cally work for those goo ls." 

OOODDDDDDDOODDOOOOOOOOOOOOO 

ELECTIONS 

will be held at each 
chapter on 

April 23, 1982 
for 1982-84 

OFFICERS 

SEE YOUR DIRECTOR 

FOR DETAILS 

.ODDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDDO 

ROA RT 
llORRBLL 
SECRETARY 

Robert J. Morrell is an Asst. Prof. 
of History, Gov't and Social Sciences 
at Berkshire Comm. College. He is 
past chapter president at Berkshire, 
past CTisis Coordinator of MCCC/MTA 
and former member of the Mass. Coun­
cil of Community Colleges. He is pre­
sently a member •of the MCCC Board of 
OiroctoTs. 

''My decision to run for Secretary 
came after long and careful thought. 
Although tho job requires the record­
ing of minutes for the Delegate Assem -
bly, MCCC board meetings and execu­
tive committee meetings, there is, I 
believe, much more to the job. 

As one of four statewide elected 
officers, I will be serving on the 
executive committee of MCCC where dif -
ficult questions dealing with such 
issues as arbitration on grievances, 
�etrenchment, possible con�olidation 
of all collective ba11gaining1units in 
higheT education and the inner work­
ings of our own union, MCCC, as it 
relates to MTA and NEA arise. 

This is where, I believe, I have the 
edge over Ill}' two oponents. My twelve 
years of facu I ty leadership, pre 
union as well as union, locally as 
well as statewide, gives me the know­
ledge and insight to best represent 
your interests in these matters. 

We face difficult times ahead and 
will need all of our collective 
strength and know-how to deal with 
future problems that will come up. 
have the strength, knowledge and de­
sire to serve you and would be hon­
ored to have you cast your important 
vote for me. Thank you." 



RAYMOND 
1.11111•ux 

TREASURER 

"I am a candidate for the position 
of Treasurer of the �CCC. I believe 
that I have the knowledge, experience 
and proven dedication to serve the 
best interests of the membership. The 
next few years will be critical ones 
in determining the future of our or­
ganization and the future of the co�­
munity college system. Among the cri­
tical issues that we will face in the 
near future are the negotiating of a 
new contract, the Five-Year Plan for 
higher education soon to be released 
by the Regents, reduction in finan­
cial aid to our students, the one bai­
gaining unit concept, and the rela­
tionship between the MCCC and its par -
ent organization, the MTA. Also, we 
will have to insure proper funding by 
the legislature for all 15 of the com -
munity colleges. Although Mass. Bay, 
Bunker Hi 11 and Roxbury were success­
ful this year in retaining their au­
tonomy, the threat of merger and pro­
gram consolidation is not over. 

My dedication to the goals and ob­
jectives of public higher education 
is both professional and personal. l 
am a product of public higher educa­
tion; my daughter is a graduate of 
STCC; my son will graduate from STCC 
this June and will transfer to West­
field State College. Thus, I am very 
aware of the need to maintain and im­
prove public higher education and to 
make college accessible to all regard­
less of their financial status. 

I believe that if elected, I can 
make positive contributions aimed at 
strengthening the MCCC. 1 shall work 
closely with the other MCCC officers, 
the Board of Directors. and the chap­
ter officers to a.ssure that we re­
solve successfully the many issues 
and problems which our membership will 
be facing." 

(Prof. Lemieux is an Associate 
Prof. and Chairperson of the Depart­
ment of Economics at Springfield 
Technical Comm. College and has been 
teaching there since 1970. He has 
been vice president, grievance offi­
cer and a representative to MACER 
at his local chapter since 1976. He 
has been a member of the Negotiating 
Committee for the past three con­
tracts and c�airperson of the first 
two: He has been an alte-rnate to the 
Board of Directors, member of the 
MCCC Delegate Assembly since 1976 and 

RIC8con't. 
In addition, numerous areas of our 

present contract need revision as 
follows: 

-unilateral authority of College 
Presidents in RIF situations 

-ambiguity of workload credits espe­
cially in allied health 

-role of department coordinators 

-meaning of seniority in promotion 
and RIF 

The next two years require a strong 
vigorous, unified and a fully parti­
cipative MCCC. We need an active and 
effective full-time President who is 
committed to strengthening the MCCC. 

As your elected MCCC President, I 
will contin�e to resist the attempts 
to whittle away the rights and pro­
fessionalism of both faculty and pro­
fessional staff." 

(James B. Rice is an Associate Pro­
fessor in English/Developmental Stu­
dies and Coordinator of Developmental 
Studies Academic Work Area at Quin­
sigamond Community College. At Quin­
sigamond, Prof. Rice has been a mem­
ber of their MACER, Grievance Com­
mittee, and Executive Comm., Ex Offi­
cio. 

He has been the local chapter 
president, All College Council Vice 
Chair and is presently involved in 
the Friends of Education both state­
wide and locally. 

Since 1976, Prof. Rice has been the 
Treasurer for MCCC and member of the 
MCCC MACER. He has also been Chair of 
the MCCC Finance Committee, a member 
of the MCCC Credentials Committee and 
has participated in the Leadership 
Conference. He has been a MCCC/MTA 
Delegate at the MTA Annual Meeting 
since 1976 and a delegate to the NEA 
Convention since 1979.) 

ELECTIONS 
will be held at each 

chapter on 

April 23, 1982 
for 1982-84 
OFFICERS 

Chairperson of the Surplus Merit and 
Educational Needs Task Force. He is 
presently the statewide MCCC Griev­
ance Coordinator. 

AUC8 
GUIMOND 

TREASURER 

Alice Guimond is a Professor of 
History and Government at Holyoke 
Community College. She was vice 
president and president of the first 
association of professionals in the 
community college system--Tiie Mass. 
Regional Community College Faculty 
Association; she was instrumental in 
bringing about the law which estab­
lished the Faculty Advisory Body to 
the Mass. Board of Regional Community 
Colleges and served on different 
occasions as secretary and chair of 
FAB. 

She was president of Holyoke 
Community College's chapter of MCC 
for three years and worked very hard 
in opposition to proposed contract 

(subsequently rejected by membership) 

which she considered lacking in pro­
fessional ism and inadequate with re­
gard to protection of academic free­
dom and other rights 9f PfOfe�sional� 
She has been a delegate to the MCtC 
assembly for three years as well as a 
delegate to the MTA Annual Meeting. 

While president of her local chap­
ter, she served on the Board of High­
er Education Committee on Quality of 
Faculty. She has participated in the 
meetings of the Friends of Education 
and is Treasurer--Mass. State Confer­
ence of the AAUP. 

"I have the background,and 1 am in­
terested in developing closer rela­
tions with other segments of higher 
education in MassRchusetts; but my 
top priority is to promote the best 
interests of community college profe� 
sionals and their association --the 
MCCC. 

I will work to insure that MCCC 
members derive maxi mum benefit from 
their affiliation with MTA and NEA. 
will work to insure that any future 
contract will enhance the profession­
al status of the MCCC members; will 
provide a work environment and re­
wards which recognize and encourage 
professional excellence; will place 

community college professionals on an 
equal footing with their colleagues 
in the other segments of higher edu­
cation and will include provisions 
which address the problems with re­
gard to continuing education and part 
time faculty." 



Browncon•t. 
tablished a record of communication, 
oreanizational ability, leadership 
initiative, and strength. This 
record is also one of documented con­
cern for the protection of individual 
member ri&hts to fair treatment under 
the contract and within the union 
structure. 

1 a.sk that you grant me the oppor­
tunity to demonstrate that the com­
bination of direction, perspective, 
and stren&th which l offer can make 
this union more effective in promo­
ting your interests during the next 
two years. Please make your voice 
heard on April twenty-third. Manage­
ment will be listening. A high vote 
count wi 11 be viewed as a sign of 
strength; a low vote count may be 
misi11te1-prcted as a sign of weakness. 

Proclaim both our strength and soli­
darity by electin& the candidate of 
your choice by an overwhelming mar­
gin." 

As MCCC President I will be com­
mitted to improving your ability 
(through your elected chapter offi­
cers, directors, and delegates) to 
decide each issue based on as much 
information and consultation as pos­
sible. I will coordinate, facili­
tate, present options, and recommen­
dations. Your representative bodies 
will receive as much assistance as a 
president can provide to aid them in 
establishing MCCC policy on each 
issue. Once that policy is estab­
lished, it beco111es the responsibility 
of the MCCC President to present that 
policy clearly and forcefully as pos­
sible and to coordinate its implemen­
tation. 1 will carry out that re­
sponsibility with the same strength 
and vigor which I have brought to my 
other service roles over the past 15 
years. 

TI\e next two years will require the 
MCCC to make crucial decisions on 
you.r behalf - decisions which will 
determine your job security, income, 
workload and working conditions, op­
portunities for advancement, and the 
respect you are accorded as a profes­
sional in the field of public higher 
education. Our contract must be im­
proved, not eroded, in the next round 

·of negotiations. We must effectively 
�eal with continued budgetary inade­
quacies and shifts in funding among 
various colleges, accounts, and dis­
ciplines. There will be more propos­
als and task forces established to 
implement reorganization through 
merger or progr3J1111atic changes at our 
colleges; we must be prepared to meet 
these challenges. Community college 
faculty and professional staff must 
retain their present contractual pro­
tection against being displaced 

(!:'bumped") by state college and uni­
versity faculty; this must be accom­
plished in spite of the likelihood 
that the Board of Regents will pro­
pose some consolidation of the now 
separate union structures of the old 
segments of public higher education. 
The trend toward substituting regular 
or DCE part-time faculty and staff 
for dedicated full-time professionals 
must be halted. 

(Prof. Edward Brown is an Associate 
Professor of Biological Sciences at 
Holyoke Comm. Colle&e. He has been a 
Board of Directors member since 1980 
and served on the MCCC Executive Com­
mittee from Dec., 1980-Juno, 1981. tie 
served on the Nominations and Elec­
tions Committee in 1980 and was a 
Delegate to the MCCC Delegate Assem­
bly 1980-1981. He i.as a ment>er of his 
local MACER and also chapter secre­
tary for two terms.) 

HCCC Recorder and Review 

Cathy Boudreau, MCC 

Editorial Canmittee 

Gerry Jackson, BHCC 

Dave Holmes, QCC 
Will Roberts, CCC 

l\be Sherf, NSCC 

(Alternate) 

Courtney MCGlynn, BHCC 

Continuity 

R. Michael KcSweeney 

Any unit member wishing to contribute 
to the next Newsletter, is invited to 
send their art1cro-to""Cathy Boudreau 
Massasoit Community College, 

Brockton, KA 02402. wo will try to 
publish the article, space permit­
ting. Please try to limit article to 
two typewritten pagos, double soaced 
(Deadline for next pub Ii cation .. is 
May 23, 1982.) 
ooaaaaooooaooooaoaaaooooooo 

ELECTIONS 
will be held at each 

chapter on 

April 23, 1982 

for 1982-84 

OFFICERS 

SEE YOUR DIRECTOR FOR DETAILS 

aaaaaoaooaoaaoaaooooooooooo 

Our present statewide officers 
coming to the end of their term 
it is now our responsibility to' 
elect new officers. 

are 
and 

Our new leaders will not be per­
fect. They may not be able to in­
still in each of us the basic union 
philosophy of "the best for the 
whole". They may not be able to 
accomplish everything we ask of 
them. But, they, like our previous 
officers, will do their best. They 
will not be the choice of the dis­
senting vote, but must be given the 
opportunity by the dissenters to 
try and fulfill promises made on th1 
campaign trail. 

lne vote we cast will not be per­
fect; but neither is democracy or 
unionism. However, we do not want 
to relinquish our representative 
form of government. Democracy is 
the most difficult form of politi­
cal organization--the most diffi­
cult because it is the best. None 
of this, however, guarantees us a 
better life, fairness or progress; 
but it gives us the chance to work 
for it. We cannot afford to let 
our right to vote be buried with a 
litany of redundant excuses of why 
we don't want to be bothered. We 
have an obligation to the people 
who are willing to spend long hours 
trying to pTovide leadership to a 
young organization. Unionism asks 
very little from its membership-­
to vote for leaders and policy and 
to participate in actions where 
there is conflict that impedes our 
professionalism. It is time for 
us to exercise our option to vote, 
and have faith in the rule of the 
people we elect. "When our people 
cease to participate, then all 
will wither in the darkness of 
decadence. All of us will become 
mute, demoralized, lost souls." 

VOTE--April 23, 19S2. 

. (Editor's Note. I wish to apolo­
gize to the professional staff. In 
the last issue of the Newsletter 
I invited faculty to submit arti� 
cles. It was not my intention to 
exclude professional staff in my 
;eatement by any means.) 




